

Pekin Parent Club Minutes

Date: March 14, 2024

Members in Attendance: Cleo Sisco, Desiree Pfeiffer, Miranda Ehart, Jacoby DeMoss, Kasi

Legler, John Posier

Staff in Attendance: Lindsey Markle, Debbie, O'Shaughnessy, Kim Severns

Dinner:

Adults: Avanti's Family Feast

Children: Avanti's Spaghetti, bread, and fruit

Guest Speaker: Debbie Harris-HULT Center for Healthy Living

Ms. Deb talked about healthy teeth and nutrition. She gave each family information about my plate and dental care, along with a packet that included a toothbrush, floss, and toothpaste.

Minutes: Ms. Kim went over upcoming events at school and then talked about what was happening in the classrooms. She also talked about Kindergarten Night at the school. She is delivering Kindergarten Packets now. She touched bases with our families about Week of the Young Child and what we do at school. She thanked all the parents for participating in our Dr. Seuss week. The kids loved seeing everyone dressed up.

Parents talked and voted on a couple of Parent Activities which include an Avanti's night and a Culver's night. An informational flier will be sent out with more details.

Ms. Kim had all the supplies ready so parents could work together to create a game for each classroom to play at Easter instead of doing an Easter Egg Hunt.

Classroom Updates:

Debbie/Alexus-For the next few weeks, we will be learning about Spring Things and preparing for Week of the Young Child. We are excited about being able to spend more time outside enjoying the warmer weather. We also have a couple of science experiments planned.

Becka/Amber-We enjoyed a week of Dr. Seuss fun! We will explore rhyming words and patterns. We are going to look at the colors of the rainbow and what happens when colors mix. We will have some fun St. Patrick's Day activities. To finish out the month we will begin exploring all things spring. Our classroom goal is to help each other this month. Once we earn all ten strips on the Cat in the Hat's hat we will have a special snack.

Lynel/Becky- Kristi/Alexis- These two classes just ended Dr. Suess week. They always do something fun for St. Patrick's Day.

Make it, take it: Felt boards were created to go along with our guest speaker. It was a good tooth and a bad tooth cut out on white felt. The bad tooth was outlined at the top with a black marker to show the difference between a good tooth and a bad tooth. Whoo foods and Go foods were printed and glued on a piece of felt. Then the child can tell you if a carrot or a can of soda is a go food or a whoo food.

Door Prize Winner: Jacoby DeMoss

Next Meeting Date: THURS. APRIL25, @ 5:30.

Food Request:

Meeting Adjourned: 7:20